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PRESS RELEASE

September 8, 2005




                    CNQ Trading Symbol: SUNO

Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada - Sunorca Development Corp. (the “Company”)  wishes to announce that:

On August 8th, 2005, the Company believed it had entered into a settlement agreement (the “Settlement Agreement") with Artumas Group Inc. ("Artumas") with respect to its interests in the proposed Mtwara Energy Project (the "Project"). Under the terms of the Settlement Agreement, Sunorca would transfer its rights and interests in the Project for cash consideration of $400,000 CDN and a gross overriding royalty on Artumas’s interest in the mineral rights for the Project in the amount of 2.75% on one Development Block and 3 Exploration Blocks together with a further 1.85% gross overriding royalty on the remaining 5 Exploration Blocks within the Project. An outstanding unsecured demand promissory note in the amount of $50,000 CDN payable by Artumas to Sunorca would be deemed to be satisfied and paid in full under the Settlement Agreement. Further, pursuant to the terms of the Settlement Agreement, Sunorca would have no rights or interest in the power, transmission, and distribution components of the Project.

Although transactions contemplated by the Settlement Agreement were to have been completed on or about August 11, 2005, Artumas has to date refused or failed to complete such transactions on the terms set forth in the Settlement Agreement. The Company remains in discussions with Artumas regarding its rights in the Project and for the completion of the transactions contemplated in the Settlement Agreement.

Sunorca is currently reviewing its option with respect to its interests in the Project and under the Settlement Agreement.

As a result of the failure of Artumas to complete the Settlement Agreement, the Company announced a private placement as referenced in a Press Release on August 30, 2005. This was required for the purposes of securing funds to meet the Company’s outstanding and ongoing financial obligations.
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